
DRAFT MINUTES                                                                                                                                                                                                

Shirenewton Community Council
Minutes of the Council Meeting of Shirenewton Community Council held on October 4th 2010 at Shirenewton Recreation Hall 

Present:

           Councillors:      

                               Mrs E McCombe (Chair)

                              J Harvey               

                              J Eede

                       Mrs B Leaf 

                              C Eickhoff

                      Mrs S Squires  

                      Ms B Moore   

Apologies: 

         Councillors:

                        Mrs S Saysell 

                               K Morton
      In attendance:

                   County Councillor Graham Down

                  PC Cowburn

                  Ms Glynis MacDonald

                  Mrs C Jones       Clerk

                  4  members of the public                                                             

 Police report 

12th to 30th September

16/9   Report of Charity Collectors asking for Bank account details in the 

Earlswood area.

18/9   Emergency call to an elderly female in Shirenewton - safe and well.

19/9   Loud party in the early hours of the morning at Shirenewton.

19/9   Suspicious Irish male called at a house in the Earlswood area.

20/9   Tree down on B4235 near Shirenewton.

20/9   2 hay racks stolen from a field at Mynyddbach. One was recovered on the 

road.

24/9   Damage to a garden wall by a car reversing at Mynyddbach.

26/9   Alarm call for an elderly female at Shirenewton.

26/9   Dog lost at Cadira Beeches. Beagle bitch lemon and white in colour.

28/9   Balding male taking photos of a house at Earlswood. Suspicious 

circumstances.

28/9   Concern for an elderly female at Shirenewton.

PC Cowburn also advised us that he had received a report from a resident of a black panther seen in Wentwood.

The regular appearance in the monthly Police Report of concerns and emergency calls to an elderly female in Shirenewton was raised by a Cllr.  We were told by PC Cowburn that everything that can be done is being done and Social Services are fully aware of the situation.

Following the police report the Chair welcomed,  from MCC, Glyn Edmunds (Operations Manager), Brian Jones (Cabinet Member) Roger Hoggins ( Head of Operations)   and  Tony Collett

They gave a presentation on the forthcoming fortnightly refuse collection service that MCC will be providing. This is part of the drive to increase the amount of waste that is recycled in Monmouthshire. 

MCC have been given targets for recycling. Currently the target is 40% (actual amount recycled 09/10 was 41.31%). This target will be increased every three years until 2024/25 when the proposed target will be that 70% of all waste is recycled. 

Every Council has been given a tonnage allowance for landfill sites There is a charge for every tonne of this waste  but there will be a much higher charge for every tonne over allowance .  

Red, and Purple Bags, Green Waste and Blue Food Bins will continue to be collected weekly. It is only the black bags/bins that will be collected fortnightly. Disposable nappies will be collected weekly but households will have to register for this service with MCC. 

 MCC believe that once recyclable materials are removed from the black bin bag there will be very little waste to attract the attention of animals or that will create bad odours. A list of ‘what goes where’ can be obtained from one stop shops in Caldicot and Chepstow or www.monmouthshire.gov.uk
MCC have held Road S00hows in the areas where this system has been implemented and are prepared to hold one in Shirenewton. It is unlikely that the fortnightly systems will begin before January.

The Chair thanked Glyn Edmunds and other members of the presentation team and said the Clerk will contact them about the possibility of a Road show.

Minute 2490      To disclose personal and pecuniary interests in any item of listed business.

None declared
Minute 2491   To approve and sign the minutes of the meeting held on  September 13th 2010

The Minutes of the meeting were agreed as a true record 

Minute 2492 Planning

1. DC/2010/00710 

Druids Heath Bungalow, Earlswood 

Single storey extension 

Recommend approval

2.DC/2010/00824 

The Old Rectory, Shirenewton 

Detached garage 

Recommend approval

3. Land to the rear of Hill View Cottage, Shirenewton APPEAL

To consider if there are any further representations to be made. 

The applicant has appealed and any further representations from this Council must be submitted by 3rd November.

It was agreed that the Clerk would submit a response stating that the situation remained the same and resubmit the original objection.                                                                                         COMPLETED

Items of local concern

Minute 2493  To consider the way forward  regarding Caution on land at Mynyddbach

The Clerk referred Cllrs to the information provided at point 2 on the Clerk’s report. The various points were discussed.

It was agreed that the Clerk would advise Land Registry that they would wish to negotiate with MCC

Minute 2494    Items of local concern - information only

Village Green Application 

No decision has been notified yet. The application was received by MCC on 25th August. The Clerk will chase this up                                                                                                                                C/FWD
B4235

Cllr Squires has been invited to a meeting with Gwent Road Safety Officers, MCC road safety officer, County Cllrs Down, Greenland and Jones, Nigel Burgess and Roger Hoggins MCC Head of Operations, Paul Keeble and representatives of Llangwm, Llansoy and Shirenewton CCs. 

Roger Hoggins has spoken with the Clerk to try and arrange a suitable venue - but he doesn’t have a date yet.

The Clerk has written to the Chief Constable of Gwent police requesting a public meeting and her letter has been passed to Chief Superintendent Mark Sutton.

The Clerk has received a letter from Llangwm requesting that both Community Councils work together.

When a date has been set for either/both meetings, the Clerk will contact Llangwm CC       C/FWD
One Voice Wales . Next meeting of Monmouthshire / Newport Area Committee on Thursday 14th October  in Usk at 7pm

Cllr McCombe gave her apologies. Cllr Harvey will attend

Brookacre planning application

Cllr Down and the Vice-chair of planning will visit one of two homes in either Cheshire or Snowdonia. The date is to be arranged.                                                                                                                C/FWD

Friends Burial Ground, Shirenewton

Some of the stones in the wall have become loose and require repair. The Clerk informed the Members that a local resident had offered to pay for the work if carried out by a local stonemason.            C/FWD     
Daffodils

County Cllr Down has again provided two bags of daffodils for planting locally. The Clerk will distribute these amongst Cllrs who are prepared to plant them

The Chair expressed the thanks of the Members to County Cllr Down                                COMPLETED

Minute  2495    Short reports from meetings attended

Mayor’s reception at Chepstow

Cllr McCombe and her husband attended the event and had an enjoyable, and musical, evening

Nick Ramsay - Proposed Welsh Referendum 

The Chair reported on the poor turnout for this meeting. However those who attended felt that they derived benefit from it. 

A tour of the Welsh Assembly Senydd has been arranged for 26th November.

 Minute 2496  To consider Financial Matters

a)  Bills presented for payment            

     Clerk’s salary  less pension deduction                                                      £433.90                   

     Clerk’s pension  (council & Clerk contribution)                                        102.82    

The above two items paid by standing order                

     Stationery and Expenses                                                                               26.77 

b) To receive half yearly financial report from Clerk 

The Clerk gave an explanation of variances from the Precept 2010/11 and provide a budget forecast for the year to the 31st March 2011 

Minute  2497 Clerks report on update of items from previous meetings

Written report previously e mailed to all Cllrs

1. Allotments /Affordable Housing, Blethyn Close

Steve Greenslade’s report recommending the  sale of the land for affordable housing was agreed by Cabinet. This came into effect on 8th September. The letter from SCC and County Cllr Down’s comments were also included in the information provided to Cabinet.                                                         

2, Caution on land at Land Registry (listed for discussion in October 4th Agenda)

I have received notification from Land registry that MCC has confirmed their wish to continue with the application and included a letter from MCC stating their reasons.

SCC now has three alternatives

a) To negotiate with MCC and consider the removal of the objection by agreement

b) Ask for the case to be referred to the Adjudicator

c) Withdraw objection to removal of caution

Response must be with Land Registry by 13th October

Information regarding alternatives above

a) It would appear that MCC feel that they hold the cards legally i.e. they state in their letter that public amenity rights (the existence of which they do not admit to)  are not registrable interests capable of being entered upon the Land Register. However Land Registry accepted the request from SCC for a Caution on the land for this reason. SCC asked for the caution on behalf of Mynyddbach residents to protect their amenity rights.

MCC goes on to say in their letter that amenity rights are protected under the Commons Registration Act 2006 by application to MCC as Common Registration Authority for an entry on the register of Town and Village Greens and note that SCC has made such an application. MCC state that whether it is successful or not is of no significance to the register of land ownership.

Obviously there has to be agreement from MCC to negotiate in the first instance and there also has to be a reasonable chance that negotiations will provide an outcome. 

b) If SCC decide that they do not wish to withdraw the objection then the matter will be treated as a dispute and may ultimately have to be referred to the Adjudicator  which could be costly (as outlined in last month’s meeting)                                                                                                                                                 C/FWD
3. Cllr Vacancy

Official notices from the Returning Officer at MCC  have been put on the Notice Board, Chepstow One Stop Shop, Chepstow Library and in the Parish magazine. If the Returning Officer does not receive a request for an election for this vacancy from a minimum of ten electors by 7th October then SCC will be able to co-opt. If there is to be an election it will not be before 9th December. The Returning Officer will advise me after 7th October.                                                                                                                                                   C/FWD
4.  Update on planning applications  

	Ref:
	Address
	SCC recommendation
	MCC decision

	DC/2010/00453
	Shop Farm, Earlswood (amended) 
	Approve
	Approve

	DC/2010/00512
	Pandy Farm, Earlswood
	Approve
	Approve


5. Enforcement issues

Mynders barn

I have written for an update on situation. Enforcement Officer has as yet been unable to speak with owner. 

                                                                                                                                              C/FWD

Yew Tree Cottage, Mynyddbach

I wrote to Alison Pankhurst for an update on situation. She replied that Paula Clarke was dealing with the case and I should e mail her - which I did!

Paula has informed me that she has had  correspondence with Mr Watts & he has been arguing that he has not extended his garden! She has therefore passed the matter to legal to draft enforcement notices requiring the removal of the summerhouse/shed and cessation of use of the land as garden. She should have the notices to serve by next week.                                                                                                             C/FWD

New cases  -     monthly list not received

Closed Cases  -  monthly list not received 

6. Other Planning issues

7. Highways 

I have requested repair or replacement for two grit bins

1. Red House Lane, Shirenewton

2. Spout Hill, Mynyddbach 

Acknowledgement received - awaiting outcome

There is also a grit bin required at Old Road, Newchurch. County Cllr Down will request this and follow up the previously requested bins                                                                                                 C/FWD

Request for Open Meeting re concerns on B4235

I have received acknowledgement that my letter to the Chief Constable of Gwent Police has been passed to Superintendent Mark Sutton                                                                                                  C/FWD
8. Rights of Way

Wentwood Mill, Earlswood

I have sent a reminder re new stile and signposting.

The War Memorial to the Church pathway

I have asked for the path  to be cleared of moss

Newton Manor down to the main road pathway opposite the path to School 

I have asked for the path  to be cleared of moss

Newton Manor up to ‘Newton Brae’ pathway

I have asked for the path to be cleared of moss

On all four areas the response I have received is that the work will be done as soon as practicable. If you notice that the work is done or not done in the next month can you please let me know.               C/FWD
9. Best Kept Village 2010 Judges comments

For a large village the overall appearance was excellent. There was no litter anywhere along the roads or public places. The Community Hall, the swings, car park, tennis court, playing field and children’s’ natural garden play area were exemplary.

The Churchyard was good, flowers at the porch, the only thing to spoil it were beer barrels in the dip at the back of the pub car park but in sight of the Churchyard. 

The Tredegar Arms was nice but the top end of the car park needed cleaning up. Unfortunately it is a public area. 

The Tan House was not very inspiring.

The War Memorial was excellent and the flower box in the ‘Keep Left’ signs was inspirational.

Newton Manor, Redd Landes excellent                                                                                 COMPLETED

10. Proposed Closure of Abergavenny Court

Acknowledgement of consultation response received from Her Majesty’s Court Service. For your information, the figure of £631,00 relates to July 2009, since when a substantial amount of work has been undertaken, but this was the last verified figure that was available on 23rd June 2010. The backlog maintenance recorded goes down as work is completed and up as more required work is identified. With regard to the accommodation, the provision for witnesses has been improved following the recent work. However there is co current cell accommodation within the building                                 COMPLETED
11. Poo Patrol

After the notices in the Parish magazine it appeared that owners were picking up after their dogs. However reports have been received that there is a need for ‘Stage 2’ of the operation to be emphasised to a few i.e. after picking up the waste and depositing it in a bag - please take the bag home or deposit it in a suitable refuse bin - please do not leave bags on ground or hang on trees! Notice has been put in Parish magazine.

                                                                                                                                             COMPLETED

Minute 2498  To confirm the date of the next meeting

The next meeting was confirmed as being November 1st at Shirenewton Recreation Hall

                                                                                                        Chairman……………………………

                                                                                                         Date………………………………..



